[image: image1.jpg]


           Theta  Gamma  Thoughts 

                            The Delta Kappa Gamma Society International                          Theta Gamma Chapter # 195
                               Alpha State Texas                                                                         Corpus Christi, Texas: Area V

                               Volume 43, Number 1                                                                                           October    2009
                        --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
The Delta Kappa Gamma Society International promotes professional and                                
  personal growth of women educators and excellence in education.  
                         --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
         Dear Sisters,

It is satisfying and necessary to make lists of duties, accomplish them, and cross them off.  Since our last meeting, I have found it rewarding to make lists and add to them in my journal of Three Beautiful Things.  My entries have included: a concert performance at Del Mar that felt a bit like Broadway, a day of rain that created a multitude of green shades, and dreams of my daughter painting and studying art in Florence, Italy. Beautiful, thoughtful, creative moments as these come alive and seem to go to the "top of the list'. 

 What have you noticed that is beautiful and extraordinary every day? Have you noticed things you hadn't before?  Where have your thoughts and writings taken you?

 

Surprises await you at our meeting Tuesday, October 13th. Hope to see you all.

 

I think I will add this to my journal  tonight - Carol Walker's smile when she receives my message.

 Thanks,

Donna
October 13th Meeting Information:

The Meeting is Tuesday, October 13th at TM Intermediate School Library. Here is the link to the map if you need it.

http://www.mapquest.com/maps?city=Corpus+Christi&address=1921+Overland+Trail&zipcode=78410#a/maps/l::1921+Overland+Trl:Corpus+Christi:TX:78410-1855:US:27.818344:-97.549116:address:Nueces+County:1/m::12:27.818336:-97.549125:0:::::::::/io:0:::::f:EN:M:/e
We will begin at 5:15 with gathering and refreshments.  For a fundraiser to benefit the scholarship fund we will have a theme basket that will be raffled off at the meeting. Tickets may be purchased for $1.00. The business meeting will start promptly @ 5:30.
Baby sitting will be provided for $5 per family. If you need childcare for the meeting please let Donna know by Saturday, October 10th at donnarodenberg@yahoo.com or 361- 215 - 5127.
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Take the time to find and wear your             to the next meeting--you earned it.

     Members still employed are also                 encouraged to wear theirs to work on the 

     first Monday of every month.                       Show our organization off to others – we ju  may pick up a new member that way.                                                       
Minutes of the September Meeting
Delta Kappa Gamma-Theta Gamma Meeting

September 15, 2009

Refreshments were enjoyed before the meeting.  Donna Rodenberg, our President, welcomed everyone to the meeting at 5:30.  One of her goals is to finish at 7:00, so she asked Eileen Rogers to be the time keeper.

Eileen Rogers reported on attendance.  

The following people were absent: 

Professional reasons - Jennifer Krnavek, Cynthia Besosa, and Kay Schroeder.  

Family - Beth Adams, Sylvia Swift, and Shelia Jenkins.  

Personal - Rose Gunji and Carol Walker.  

Two of our sisters needed a ride, so they were not there-Neva Gentry and Elnora Corbin.  We talked about having someone as a reserve driver for them, since Carol Walker is usually their chauffeur.  There were no reports of anyone being ill-thank goodness for that.

Members that were present were-Nelda Adams, Sylvia Benitez, Laura Day Brown, Kimberly Brumley, Shannon Clubb, Shayla Floyd, Sylvia Gonzalez, Norma Janice, Brenda Machen, Libby McGee, Donna Rodenberg, Eileen Rogers, Angela Steagall, Beverly Tackett, Linda Uballe, Theo Wagner, Brandey Addison, Judith Whitlock, Angie Flores, and Lelsie Elmore. 

The minutes from our last meeting were read and accepted.

Nelda Adams gave the treasure’s report.  In May we had $1,002.35. An additional $25.32 was added from Pick Up the Pace and interest, giving us a total of $1,027.67.  We had disbursements of $330.00, leaving our balance at $697.67 in August.

Norma Janice presented the budget for 2009-2010.  Our estimated income is $3930.00.  Our estimated expenses for the year are $3993.00.  Our estimated balance for July, 2010 is $609.35.  The budget was accepted.  We were told about a donation from Cynthia Besosa from selling her forks at the convention of $360.00.

We had sad news from Sylvia Swift.  The mother of her grandsons had passed away.

Finance Committee-Linda Uballe talked about fund raising. A basket will be raffled off at each meeting.  Hostesses took care of the first Spa Basket.  There will be a total of six baskets and each group will come up with their own theme.  At Christmas, we will give to an organization.  November 14, will be the initiation of new members.  March 6, is the luncheon which will be catered and have a program and speaker.

New business:  initiate selections were proposed by some of our sisters.  Libby McGee -Christine Stanley, the librarian at Flour Bluff and Sarah Moore, librarian at Tuloso-Midway;  Linda Uballe - Susie Lefevre, a teacher at T-M;  Shayla Floyd - Kristi Nix, literacy coach at Calallen;  Kimberly Brumley - Valarie Buhidar, literacy coach for CCISD, Susan Peeples from Del Mar, and Suzanne Till; Donna Rodenberg - Kathy Crow, a teacher at T-M.  Ballots were passed out and we voted.  Beverly Tackett took the ballots to count them.  All of the initiates were voted into our chapter.

Libby McGee read an inspirational speech from Sheryl Haus.  She had read it at the convention.  We all got a small journal in which to write three beautiful things each day.  

Laura Day Brown gave everyone a sachet with rose petals in it from her roses.

New committees were discussed and members were given time to sign up for a committee of their choice.   We also signed up for refreshments and baskets for the raffles.

Eileen Rogers will order pins with our name and a red ribbon.  They are $10.00 each and 10 sisters wanted one.  (They are here and she will bring them to the next meeting.)

Nelda Adams collected dues of $68.00 each from members.  Raffle tickets were sold for the Spa Basket.  Pocket change was given for the Pick Up the Pace jar.  Brandey (Wade) Addison won the basket, which was appropriate since she was pregnant at the time. (She has had her daughter.)  $100.00 was collected in the raffle for the basket.

The meeting ended with the Delta Kappa Gamma song at 6:50.  

Eileen Rogers

Secretary

Future Meeting Information 

November 14th Joint Chapters Initiation

December 8th TBA
January 12th Annual Chili Supper at Donna and Kim’s home
February 9th at TM Primary School Library
March 6th Joint Chapters Luncheon (We will host – TBA)
April 20th Dinner meeting at the Asian Buffett
May 15th Founders and Chapter Birthday Celebration TBA
 

Tuesday meetings will begin at 5:30 pm with a gathering - social time @ 5:15.

Correspondence of interest:
Note:  For those of you recently initiated, Elah Medford is a Charter Member of Theta Gamma

Dear Ms. Walker,

 

I am Miss Elah Medford's niece.  In May it became necessary to place Aunt Elah into a care facility.  Not really a nursing home, but she gets round the clock care which had begun to be hard for me to do.  Please change her addess in care of my address whch is Post Office Box 1275, Lytle, Texas 78052.  I will be closing her mail box in October as she gets very little mail anymore.  She was 98 this past June and still does fairly well.  She cannot see very well or hear very well and she still wants to be very independent.  She seems happy enough in her new home and they take excellent care of her plus it is very close so I can see her often.  

If your chapter needs to take her off the mailing list to save a postage stamp it will be ok.  She cannot read her mail anymore and it is difficult for her to understand when I try to read it to her.  Sometimes she remembers people and places and sometimes she doesn't.  I will leave that up to your descretion, but it really is a waste of postage.  You may contact me at any time either by email or the above address for any correspondence you may want to share with her.

Thank you for being a part of her life all these years!

 

Sincerely,

 

Paulette Pyron

In Case You Missed this:                               
Four issues of the Lone Star News are planned for the coming year. For the first time the winter issue will not be mailed but will be placed online at the state website http://www.deltakappagamma.net  by December 1. This decision was the result of convention action to save mailing and printing expense.

Please help those members not having computer access to receive this issue. This can be a positive membership move if one member copies the issue and delivers it to a

member who has no computer.  All issues will be available online in color, but the other three issues will also be printed and mailed to members. 

A new feature entitled Gold Pieces is planned for the coming year. Members are invited to submit original, short narratives about any educational topic, a bit of pedagogy from an experienced teacher or a new wave article from a new teacher who might share ideas about teaching, education, leadership or scholarship. Chapter members should be encouraged to submit Gold Pieces to the Lone Star News editor by email. Deadlines for submitting material to the LSN are as follows: August 15, November 1,   February 1 and April 1.

Quick Links 

Copy these into your favorite’s browser for quick reference to our society sites: http://www.alphastatetexas.org/          http://www.deltakappagamma.net/index.cfm
Educational Foundation Grant Application Deadlines

Don’t miss out on money that could be yours!
Cornetet Professional Dev. Awards --- Sept. 1/ Feb. 1/ May 1

Professional Dev. Seminar Awards --- Nov. 1

Educational Project Grants --- January 2

Go to www.deltakappagamma.net/Foundation for information and application forms.
Have You Changed Your Address/Phone/Email?

If you have changed anything about your address, phone or email, please notify the following:

Carol Walker at 937-3604 or walkerbc64@msn.com  and International Headquarters at deltakappagamma.net  , click on the for members tab, and then on change of address. 
Please Share

your news (good or bad) with your sisters. Remember we are here to celebrate and support one another.

Contact Carol Walker

              937 - 3604 or 793-0472
              3408 Tahiti Drive, 78418

              rwalker13@stx.rr.com
Please let me know if I have reported anything in error here. It will not break my heart if you have to correct me.
